
                                                                              PRAISES 
 
We hope that you are having a great start to May and excited for the upcoming Summer! As 
we reach the four-month mark of living here, we are filled with gratitude for all God is doing. 
It’s amazing to look back and see how the Lord has guided, provided, and blessed through 
each step—and we’re so thankful you’ve been part of this journey with us. 
 
We’re starting to feel more at home, and language school is really paying off! We're now able 
to hold simple, everyday conversations in Khmer. That may sound small, but it’s a huge 
door-opener to building relationships and showing the love of Christ to the people around us. 
Whether it's chatting with a tuk tuk driver, talking with shopkeepers, or connecting with our 
teachers, we’re beginning to connect more—and every connection is another opportunity 
for the Gospel. 
 
In our last prayer letter, we asked you to pray for the remaining $25,000 needed for a ministry 
vehicle. God is answering! Through your generosity and faithful prayers, about $18,000 has 
come in! We’re actively searching for the right SUV that will serve our ministry long-term, 
especially as rainy season quickly approaches. Please keep praying that the rest of the 
needed funds come in and that we’ll find the perfect vehicle soon. 
 
We also have some very exciting news—our home church, New Life Baptist Church in 
Wabash, Indiana, is sending a missions team here next month! Eighteen people will be 
joining us for a week full of ministry: hosting a health clinic, running VBS-style children’s 
events, and serving local churches through outreach and evangelism. Even more special, 
Philip’s mom (MiMi), stepfather, and little sister are coming as part of the team and staying 
a bit longer! We have deeply loved our first few months here, but we won’t lie—the 
homesickness has started to settle in. This visit feels like a perfectly timed gift from the Lord, 
and we’re counting the days until they arrive! 
 
Please be in prayer for this team from New Life—that the Gospel would be shared boldly, 
that people would be saved, and that our local church partners would be strengthened 
through their time here. Pray for those coming, that God would use this trip to stir hearts and 
maybe even call others to serve. And please pray for us—that we would be refreshed, 
encouraged, and energized for the months ahead as we continue to learn and serve. 
 
Thank you for standing with us. We couldn’t be here without you.  
 
                                                                           PRAYERS 
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CONNECT

- For the missions trip from our New Life 
to be a blessing to all of us. 
 
- For the Lord to provide the remaining 
$7k for our Ministry Vehicle. 
 
- For the Khmer we are building 
relationships with will come to know 
Christ.

- For All of our family to enjoy our time 
together this summer. 
 
- That our language studies would 
continue to go well.

During Khmer New Year we were 

blessed to spend the day in Takeo with 

some of the kids and teens from 

WORD!

Philip got his Khmer Driver's License 

recently, and it only took 2 hours!

Boproek, our language tutor, trying to 

drill Khmer Script into our thick skulls.


